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Many members of the Division have joined the ranks of the Benedicts during 

the past few months and we are happy to offer our warmest congratulations and best 
wishes to: Lance-Corporal R. S. Miller and his bride, formerly Miss Elinor Jean 
Vicq, who were married at Moose Jaw, May 19th; Constable G. A. Pedley and his 
bride, the former Miss Mary Rumberg, married at Lethbridge, June 13th; Constable 
J- J- W. James who married Miss Winnifred Mary James at Edmonton on June 15 th; 
A/Lance-Corporal D. C. Reynolds and the former Miss Mary Kathleen McGratten, 
who were married at Tisdale on June 28th; Constable J. M. Cuthbert and his wife, 
née Miss Grace D. Champion, whose marriage ceremony was performed in the Royal 
Canadian Mounted Police Chapel in Regina on July 9th; Constable R. E. Asher 
and his bride, who before their marriage on September 5 th was Miss Vivian Catherine 
Smith.

"H" Division
With the return of many of the cruisers to their winter base at Halifax, the 

"H" Division Social and Sports Club will be augmented by a large number of ranks 
and ratings of the Marine Section, and an active winter season is anticipated. 
Club interest during the summer months has been well sustained. As associate 
members of the St. Theresa Tennis Club, our members acquitted themselves well. 
Constable Fitzsimmons distinguished himself by winning the Men’s Singles, and 
Sub-Constable Baxter and Constable Fitzsimmons arrived at the finals with their 
partners in the Mixed Doubles.

Many strenuously contested softball games played during the summer between 
teams from “H" Division Headquarters, Halifax Detachment and the Marine 
Section, proved an excellent indication of the popularity of this game. There is 
a similar enthusiasm for hockey and it is expected that a house hockey league, the 
formation of which has been proposed for the coming season, will be a source of 
much interest to devotees of the sport.

Sponsoring activities of previous years, such as softball, shooting, hockey, 
bowling and social activities, and with badminton as a new interest, the Club, 
it is hoped, will attract more members to centre their interests in its affairs.

"F" Division
An interesting event took place recently when Inspector D. C. Saul, on behalf 

of the members of the Swift Current Sub-Division, presented a Gladstone Bag to 
D/Sergeant A. J. Stretton, who has been stationed in Saskatchewan for twenty- 
three years, on his departure for Hamilton, Ont., to which point he has been 
transferred. Presentation of a Coronation Medal to D/Sergeant Stretton was made 
at the same time.

"J" Division
Members of the Force stationed at Headquarters Fredericton, N.B., have derived 

much pleasure from boating and swimming this summer, while the tennis enthusiasts 
have enjoyed themselves to the full. Last year the Riverside Tennis Club had between 
twenty and thirty members but this year when members of the Force took an active 
interest in tennis, the membership rose to eighty-five.

At a parade of the Regina Town Station Detachment and the Regina Sub­
Division Headquarters staff on August 27th, Sergeant J. H. Hellofs was presented 
with a Long Service and Good Conduct Medal by Inspector F. W. Allan.

D/Sergeant J. G. Metcalfe was presented with a Long Service and Good 
Conduct Medal by the Commissioner at Saskatoon on September 15th.
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